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County of Lassen




Department of Planning and Building Services



November 20, 2019
TO:

Technical Advisory Committee



Agenda Date: December 5, 2019
FROM:

Maurice Anderson, Director

SUBJECT:
LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT #2019-009, WILLIAM C. JOHNSON & CAROLE JOHNSON. The applicants are proposing a lot line adjustment between four legal parcels. Currently, Parcel A is 305 acres in size, Parcel B is 160 acres in size, Parcel C is 560 acres in size, and Parcel D is 157 acres in size.  If the lot line adjustment is approved, the Parcel A would be 105 acres in size, Parcel B would be 280 acres in size, Parcel C would be 240 acres in size, and Parcel D would be 557 acres in size.  The subject parcels are zoned U-C-2 (Upland Conservation/Resource Management District) with a land use designation of “Extensive Agriculture”, pursuant to the Lassen County General Plan, 2000. The subject parcels are located directly east of U.S. Highway 395 and are bisected by Trumbull Road, 17.74 miles southeast of Ravendale, CA. APN(s): 093-050-13, 14, 093-050-19, 20, 21, 093-090-04, 093-090-07, 08, 093-090-18, 095-010-07, and 095-050-01.  Staff Contact: Kelly Mumper, Associate Planner.  
The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services finds as follows:
1. The applicants have submitted Lot Line Adjustment #2019-009, proposing a lot line adjustment between four legal parcels. Currently, Parcel A is 305 acres in size, Parcel B is 160 acres in size, Parcel C is 560 acres in size, and Parcel D is 157 acres in size.  If the lot line adjustment is approved, the Parcel A would be 105 acres in size, Parcel B would be 280 acres in size, Parcel C would be 240 acres in size, and Parcel D would be 557 acres in size.
2. The subject parcels are zoned U-C-2 (Upland Conservation/Resource Management District) with a land use designation of “Extensive Agriculture”, pursuant to the Lassen County General Plan, 2000.
3. According to the Assessor’s Office and records from this department, the only existing improvements exist on Parcel A and B. Improvements on Parcel A include a septic system, well, and manufactured home.  Improvements on Parcel B include a well, large barn, and four out buildings used in conjunction with the existing cattle and agricultural uses.
4. If the lot line adjustment were to be approved, the all of the parcels would remain in compliance with 
the 80 acre minimum as required by Lassen County Code Section 18.69.050 (a). 
The Planning Division of the Lassen County Department of Planning and Building Services recommends the following conditions be placed on the project if approved:
1. None.
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